
 

 
 
 
 
 
Notre Dame Parish is offering E-Transfers for Parishioners to use for their weekly donations. If 
this is an option that you are interested in, please follow these instructions: 
1. Add Recipient – Notre Dame Parish, DC 
2. Email Address – nddcaccounting@shaw.ca 
3. Message – example:  donation, or special collection, Haiti Projects, Corporal works, etc. 
4.  Parishioners are reminded that they DO NOT NEED a security question because the donation 
is automatically deposited into the designated parish account. 

PAD (Pre-authorized debit) is also an option – forms can be picked up at the office. 

HAITI NEWS 
 

First, let me thank everyone that has supported St. Jean Bosco School in Jeremie Haiti.  
Your support has, and continues to be, a blessing to the students at the school. 
  
I wanted to give you a heads up that effective July 1, 2024; sponsorship fees and/or 
donations will no longer be collected through our Parish for Notre Dame Haiti.  
Income tax receipts will no longer be issued from Notre Dame Parish for any fees 
collected after June 30.  Any money collected after June 30,2024, income tax receipts 
will be issued from the Society.    
  
The money will continue to be sent to our school in Jeremie, Haiti, from the Board of 
Trustees from our new Society.    The previous society is being dissolved because of the 
recent deaths of two board members.  The sponsorship fees and any donations made 
to Haiti will continue to be sent to St. Jean Bosco School, with the only difference being 
the money will not be going through Notre Dame Parish.  Yvonne will be in touch with 
you in the next few weeks, with the new information where you will send your money 
for sponsorship or donations to the school in Jeremie starting July 1, 2024. 
  
We want to thank you for your support to our students at St. Jean Bosco School and 
hope that you will continue with your support.   If you have any questions, please don’t 
hesitate to contact Yvonne at 250-784-5333.     

           

 
 

 

 Notre Dame Parish 
908 - 104 Avenue, Dawson Creek, B.C.  V1G 2H7 

Telephone: (250) 782-3456 
Web Site:  https://notredamedc.ca    Email:  nddc@shaw.ca 

 
   Office Hours          Tuesday – Friday – 9:00am – 12:00pm 
    Mass Times          Weekdays:     11:00 AM (Tuesdays – Fridays) 
                                    Saturday:       7:30 PM  
                                     Sunday:          10:00 AM 
 
    Reconciliation       Saturday: 6:30 – 7:00 pm or by appointment 
 
    Pastor                     Fr. Venerando Sabacan 
                                 Bookkeeper – Martha Cabigas 
 
    N.D. Principal       Mrs. Colleen Richard     Notre Dame School - (250)782-4923 

                                Secretary – Gen Cabrera                                                                                                                                                           
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Tues, Apr 16 11:00am Mass 
                            Beth-Ann Cullen + 
 
Wed, Apr 17 11:00am Mass 
                            Al Harink + 
 
Thurs, Apr 18 11:00am Mass 
 Judy Clavier                           
 
Fri, Apr 19  11:00am School Mass 
 Ikenna Oramah Jr.                           
                             
Sat, Apr 20       7:30pm Mass 
 Deceased Benefactors of NDP 
 Carol Dufour 
    
Sun, Apr 21 10:00am Mass  
                            Intentions of ND Parishioners 
 

 
 

2023/24 Budget 
Weekly Collection Needed to cover expenses 

$3,467.00 
 Envelopes – $5,150. Loose - $471. 
              Total Collection: $5,621. 

Thank you for your generosity. 

 

April 26 – OUR LADY OF GOOD 
COUNSEL  

  Under the title of Our Lady of Good 
Counsel, Mary is honored as the patron of the 

Catholic Women’s League of Canada.  We 
encourage all our members to attend the Mass 

on April 26 at 11:00am 

  

 
Please pray for all the sick and suffering 
especially: Fran Papp, Barbara Harrold, Cheryl 
Shuman, Nill Prado, Oscar Prado, Laurence Prado, 
Carol Dufour, Callie Ann Mullen, Clarrisa Aragon, 
Patricia Brennan, Kevin Moeller, Mark 
Stanistreet, Andre Lavoie, Al Sutton.      Contact 
the parish office if you would like to add your name 
or the name of your loved one to the list. Make sure 
that you have the person’s permission to put their 
name on the Parish Sick List 
 

Reminder for Sunday Mass Collection 
Envelopes 

There are: 
     52 Sunday Collections 
     Special Collections 
    - May 5th – The Pope’s Pastoral Works 
    - June 2nd – Notre Dame School 
    - October 20th – World Mission Sunday 
                               (Evangelization of Nations) 
    - November 10th – Needs of the Canadian 
                                     Church 
   - December 25th – Christmas 
12   Building Fund Collections 
4    Corporal Works of Mercy Collections 

 
 

The Knights of Columbus 
Council 4680 will be hosting 
an Easter Season pancake 
breakfast on Sunday, April 
14, right after mass at Notre 

Dame School Gym. The fee is by donation. 
 
See you there! 

 

Save the Date – Diocesan 

Youth Conference 
 
Two Dominican Sisters, one Benedictine 
Monk, our priests, and a group of Catholic 
young adults – The Diocesan Youth 
Conference 2024 is going to be beautiful.  
 
Who: For all youth Gr. 7-12 
Where: The Pastoral Centre, Prince George  
When: May 24-26th  
How: Registration Opens April 15th 
Email: Lisa Findlay with all your questions: 
lfindlay@pgdiocese.bc.ca  
 

Please pray for our candidates and their 
families that they will continue to grow 
in the love and faith of our Lord.  

Leonito Alfonso IV, 
Cassandra Almonguera, 
Joann Babu Savio, Janah 
Banagaso, Jay Banagaso, 

Landen Bassett, Ariana de Castro, Jeien 
De Los Santos, Kalyna Depositar, Pia 
Legaspi, Nicholas Maniego, Easton 
Morgan, Emelia Morgan, Jaden Ogueli, 
Ikenna Oramah Jr., Bella Ordanes, Mico 
Pascual, Azrielle Sa-ao, Jordja Sahin 
 

 
 
Skyler Alingod, Ashley 
Anonuevo, Marco Billones, 
Rick Dufour, Gabrielle 

Dufour, Jack Gilbertson, Francis Justado, 
Arthesa Leguira, Colten Lenart, Alick 
Liddle, Jase Martin, Easton Morgan, 
Febbie Solatorio, Keifer Tom, John Ty 

 

Catholic Independent Schools Diocese of 
Prince George (CISPG) has begun recruiting 
for the 2024-2025 school year. 
 
We ask for your prayers and help to find 
Catholic, certified teachers for our 8 
Catholic Schools. All 8 schools have vacancies 
including the Principalship at Sacred Heart 
School in Prince George. CISPG hires non-
Catholics with the expectation they 
understand and are respectful to Catholic 
values and lifestyle. 
Teaching vacancies and the application forms 
can be found at http://cispg.ca/careers/ 
 
 

Notre Dame Parish 
Income Statement Summary 
July 1, 2023 – March 31, 2024 
 
REVENUE 
General Collections: $148,789.74 
Building Fund: $11,439.20 (for future building 
projects) 
Fees: Ministries & Programs $500.00 
Other Income: $13,277.17 ($12,183.17 is re-
invested automatically in DDF) 
Rental Income 5 Plex: $39,550.50 
Total Revenue: $174,389.11 
 
EXPENSE 
Administration: $73,964.51 
Parish Ministries & Programs: $4,018 
Operations and Maintenance: $63,144.73 
Rental Operations: $10,233.55 
Total Expense: $151,361.49 
 
Net: $23,027.62 (BF & DDF Interest) 
 
Note: Expense is low because of  
Part time Bookkeeper & Volunteer Secretary, 
Building Maintenance & Church Cleaning 
Volunteers 
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